\

|
\

BALLINA

BRIDGE CLUB
Greetings All,

Welcome to new members
Heather Jekyll and Janine Laki.
May you build many happy
memories and friendships through
the club and its members.

We have new lessons starting
in October. Remember, word of
mouth from current players is the
best way to advertise. Please pass
on the information to any you
think may be interested.

We thank the members who
attended the AGM and Forum
recently. Appreciation to all who
voiced opinions and concerns
during the Forum discussions.
The Management Committee will
work through all the input.

Congratulations to all who
volunteered or were suggested
they stand for a position. The

Happy Birthday
Bev Peart-Kuter

80 years young

Newsletter October 2022

g Message from the President

| Judy Forsyth Eg Wy

time and efforts you give to these
duties is substantial. Thank you.

The following were elected:
President — Judy Forsyth

Vice President — Rebecca

Rogers
Secretary — Ken Jones

Assistant Secretary — Beverley
Peart-Kuter

Treasurer — Lorraine Bryant

Assistant Treasurer — Peter
Rostron

Chair of Play — Marjorie Askew

Committee Persons — Hilary
Lewis, Gary Lynn, Ken Cutcliffe

Special thanks to Carmel Pollard
who organised for members to
supply sandwiches and goods for
our morning tea break after the
AGM. Well done ladies and gents.
Please remember in the day-to-
day functioning of the club, many

o F

hands make light work.

As a follow on to the Forum, the
management discussed the Double
Vaccination concept. In line with
most members, this policy has
now been revoked and no member
must be double vaxed to enter
Ballina Bridge Club.

Could I please remind all keyholders
to be very careful of locking the
rooms. Check air conditioner and
lights are off, club and outside
screen doors are both locked.

After a recent episode at the club,
Damien Kennedy spoke with me
and suggested he pick up a second-
hand wheelchair. Ensuing from
this, Henry Hirschhorn donated
one he had stored and was not
using. Thanks Damien and Henry
for your care, thoughtfulness and
generosity.

Cheers, Judy

Our charity for 2022 is the
Ballina Hospital Auxiliary.
The Auxiliary is a not-for-
profit organisation and the
funds raised contribute to the
‘wish list’ items of the Ballina
Hospital. These items may
be equipment or other items
which may help in the care
and comfort of people in our
community.

Website:

https://www.
ballinahospitalauxiliary.com/
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Events Gone:

Australia-wide Open Pairs,
Wednesday 31 August: As with
the State-wide event held at the
beginning of August, when boards
were scored across a much large
number of tables there were score
adjustments. Congratulations
to Howard and Liz Jeffery for
finishing 35th nationwide; their
local score of 70.2% became
64.9% eg the ‘tops’ at Ballina
were not such big ‘tops’ when
scored nationally. Over 1300
pairs competed nationwide. For
the full results go to: http://www.

australianbridge.com/AWP.htm

Inter-Club with the Gold Coast
BC, Sunday September 11: A
good win for our Team and so
retaining the Neil Raward trophy.
The Gold Coast BC provided
great hospitality and after a
few teething problems for their
enthusiastic, and fast learning,
director, all went well. Well Done
to the ‘Blues’! More photos on
page 5 which show our ’star’
performing teams in each grade.
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Play Committee Report - September 2022

I Marjorie Askew

Our Teams:
Open:

Marjorie Askew, Bill Powell,
Gary Lynn, Clive Klugman

Liz and Howard Jeffery, Helen
and Peter Tootell

Paul Smith, Winston Guymer,
Anne Jackson, Maureen Baker

B Grade:

Deb Mclay, lan Michelson,
Mark and Lorraine Miller

Jenny Wardley, Jenny
McDowell, Betty Clark, Hilary
Lewis,

Restricted:
Rebecca Rogers, Lorraine
Bryant, Ray Ghioni, Rob
Sheahan
Chery  McCallum,  Sharon
Carver, Patsy and Peter
Brosnan

For the full results go to: http://
goldcoast.bridgeaustralia.
org/resultslistbyheadevent.

asp?umbid=586

Life Members Day, Wednesday
September 7: Bridge and a
lovely cake to celebrate our Life
Members.

SLL Shield, Wednesdays
September 14 & 21: a 2-week
event with winners in:

Open: Helen and Peter Tootell,
and B Grade: Rob Sheahan and
Ray Ghioni. Well Done. Prizes
donated by Somerville, Laundry
Lomax will be presented at our
Christmas Party.

This was also our Club Qualifying

event for the State Open
Pairs Championship, hence
red  masterpoints at  state
championship level. The State

Finals, which incorporate the State
Country Pairs Championship, are
to be held in Sydney on November
19 & 20. Any pairs who competed
at Ballina who want to compete
in Sydney please contact Marjorie
asap. For more details go to:
https://www.nswba.com.au/tourn/

state/se.asp?Y=2022&E=sop
Events Coming Up:

Charity Day, Monday October 3:
Just about to happen and we’d
like to have seen more nominate.
It’s Swiss IMPs Pairs for a change
so perhaps an opportunity for
less experienced players to try
something different ie longer
matches and IMPs scoring (as in
teams). We plan to have winners in
each of 3 masterpoint divisions.

As has been announced the local
charity for this year is the Ballina
Hospital Auxiliary and we hope to
raise good Ss. Generous buying of
raffle tickets in the week prior has
us off to a great start. Thanks to
Lorraine Bryant for sourcing a great
variety of prizes for the raffle.

Melbourne Cup, Tuesday
November 1: Last year’s format
was well received so we’re planning
a repeat. 12 for 12.30 start with a
break for the race. Enjoy a glass of

champagne/wine (or beer) as the
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horses get set. + Everyone who
comes please bring a contribution
to the ‘buffet’ — this can be sweet
or savoury. Last year we had a
wonderful feast. Dress Code:
Melbourne Cup. (See poster on
page 11)

Teams of 3, Monday November
14: Always popular event and a
chance for inexperienced players
to play ‘Teams’ and receive
some hints and tips from a more
experienced Captain. Peter
Rostron is our Event Organiser.
(See poster on page 12)

Restricted Players ie with < 100
masterpoints please note a
‘Change of Plan’:

last month the
Harvey Norman Restricted
Pairs has been re-scheduled
to — Thursdays November 10 &
17. Please try and pair up with
other players who have < 100
masterpoints for this 2-week
special event.

As announced

And Round 2 on Thursday 17
will also be our Club Qualifying
event for the NSW Under
100 Championships (UHMP).
When this session is scored for
masterpoints pairs will only
compete against other pairs in the
same masterpoint ‘bracket’ so:
0-10, 10-25, 25-50 or 50-100. So
a great chance to ‘bag’ some state
red masterpoints.

Then there’s more! On Thursday
24th November we plan to hold
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I Marjorie Askew

a Local Final for the NSW UHMP
Championships. This event
is only for players with < 100
masterpoints as at 1 September
2022. All Local Finals, across
the state, will play the same
boards and the results will be
matchpointed across the state,
and handicapped. For more
information go to:

As above, and as this is a few
weeks off, please try and find a
partner with < 100 masterpoints
which will ensure all these special
sessions, over 3 weeks, are well
supported. The Club will be
subsidising players’ entry fees to
the state UHMP Championships.

N.B. For regular Thursday
players with > 100 masterpoints
your options are: i) To try a
different Club  session that
week + remember our Partner
Coordinators can help you find
a partner, or ii) To play as a non-
contending Pair in the Harvey
Norman event; depending on our
numbers on the day this could be
a separate section. However the
Local Final of the UHMP is only for
players with < 100 masterpoints
as at September 1 2022. If you
have any questions please contact
Marjorie.

With all this activity on Thursdays
in November we have decided
not to run the Australia-wide

Restricted Pairs on Thursday

/P
October 27 as per the programme
book.

Harvey Norman Women’s
and Men’s Pairs Wednesdays
November 16 & 23: Again good
notice: Please try and line up a
same sex partner for this 2-week
event. The winners will be
determined by the best average
score over the 2 rounds.

For our members who like online
bridge + others who may like to
give-it-a-go:

NSWBA Online Pairs League:
This event was launched by the
NSWBA in July. It is aimed at less
experienced players and especially
those in regional areas. Players are
allocated to divisions and play over
8 Thursdays starting at 7.30pm.
Only 12 boards per session so not
a late night, and on the RealBridge
platform which is very user-friendly
—and ‘sociable’.

The Spring season starts on
Thursday October 6. For
more information go to:

Plus | see players with < 100
masterpoints are half-price — and
the NSWBA returns $10 per player
to the player’s home club.

Please contact me if | can be of
help. -Marjorie (Chair of Play)

email: marjorie.askew@gmail.com
or call: 0459 023 907
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Ballina Bridge Club gives out a voucher for a free game
to each player in a pair that has the top percentage,
after handicapping, in a section of 10 or more tables.
This applies to any pairs session that has been scored
using the normal Matchpoint Scoring. Our software,
Compscore 3, has a system that calculates a handicap
result for each pair based on the percentage they
achieved in a session and previous performance data
for the players in that pair.

EASTWEST
1 4

2 6

3 9

EETEE o) - 5 ) 5741 5575
R (-0 06%) - e () 6% 54.90 54,84
N (0 51%) - R (2 £1%) FrRT 539

An example from a recent session (names redacted)
shows Pair 4 to be the handicap winners. Their session
percentage of 57.41 was handicapped down to a
result of 55.75. You can see that the inexperienced
third place pair for EW had their session score of
44.15 boosted to 53.96.

Understanding these top level calculations is easy
enough. Next to each player’s name is a percentage
figure that could be positive or negative. This is
Compscore’s handicap for the player. A positive
figure is for a player whose average of recent result
is under 50%. So a negative figure denotes a player
who has been doing well lately. For any pair, it is the
average of these two figures that is added to the
session percentage to determine the handicap result.
The calculation for Pair 4 is 57.41 + (2.40 + -5.72)/2
=55.75

The Compscore handicap figures are regularly
changing to take into account newer results and to
eventually ignore older results. The system allows for
players having different partners on different days
and for the sessions to have different standards by
having a player handicap per day. It is assumed that
both players in a pair have contributed equally to any
particular session result.

So for every member and any day of the week,
Compscore will look at the last 8 pairs results which

The Handicap System

I Mark Miller

include that player on that day. If there are 8 results
then the highest and lowest results are ignored and
the remaining 6 are averaged to determine Player
Performance Data for that player on that day of the
week. If there are less than 8 results than all available
results for that day are averaged.

The lower level calculations are a bit harder but an
example from the West player of Pair 4 should help.
This is from a Monday session and the player had a
handicap of -5.72 so must have some good recent
results. Compscore can be used to look at this recent
Monday history.

Enter the player’s expected percentage for each day. Source Data

Sunday Thursday m _;?;%u
Monday | 5476 Fiday | 9000] g;;é
Tuesday |  4579] Safurday ags (%21
Wednesday | 4579 5262

The data on the right has the most recent results
sorted numerically and the highest and lowest results
denoted with an asterisk. The average of the middle
6 results is 54.76 and this shows against Monday on
the left.

| supplement what Compscore is doing here in a few
ways. If a player does not have at least 4 results in the
last two years for a given day then | assign a figure
of 90%. Players must have some recent performance
data to be eligible for a handicap voucher. The
artificial value of 90% pushes that player down in
the list of handicap results. If a player does not have
4 recent results for a particular day but does have
recent results for another day then | assign a value.
For example a Saturday figure is 95% of the Monday
figure for a player without recent Saturday data but
with recent Monday data. This is aimed at allowing a
player to start playing on a different day and be fairly
eligible for a handicap voucher.

continued P5
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The final step in the handicap process is to calculate
those figures you see against the player names on the
handicap printout. The system assumes that 50% is a
standard result and for each player determines how
much their recent Player Performance Data is above
or below 50%. This difference is scaled by a factor of
1.2. Continuing with the example above we can see
that the West player of Pair 4 has a Monday average
of 54.76 this determines a handicap of -5.72 using
the calculation (50-54.76) * 1.2 (sometimes there is
some roundoff error).

The Handicap System

I Mark Miller

Having the Multiplier set to 1.2 rather than 1.0
slightly favours players with a positive handicap
and correspondingly disadvantages the players who
have been doing well recently. The intention here is
to encourage the less experienced players with an
occasional award when they have done well.

Compscore does not have a process to handicap
a Teams Event but | have created one that uses
Compscore’s Player Performance Data as a starting
point.

Winning the Cup
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More memorable moments

I Howard Jeffery

Life Members’ Day was held on 7 September. As follows the usual practice it was
celebrated with a large, calorie-rich sponge cake. We all thank the Life members for
the contribution they have made to a vibrant and healthy Bridge club. Bravo!

00000090

Ballina Club fared very well at the Yamba Congress held on
September 17 and 18, taking first, second and third places. Winners
were Paul Smith and Winston Guymer, second were Jenny Wardley
and Jenny McDowell and third place-getters were Helen and Peter
Tootell. As always, the Yamba Congress was a well run and well
catered event.

Winston Guymer and Paul Smith Jenny McDowell and Jenny Wardley
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Player profile - John Fraser

John Fraser is a well known player at Ballina Bridge Club. A thorough gentleman, John has made a major

contribution to the Club over many years.He is currently just shy of becoming a Grand Master.

Where were you born?

| was born at the Ayrshire Hospital
at Moss Vale on 28th May,1935.

What lesson have you carried
throughout your life from your
early days?

As my father was a dairy farmer,
but somewhat of a dictator, which
caused an eventual break-up of
our family, | was determined to be
less that way inclined.

What was your first job? What
did that involve?

My first job, after leaving school,
was in the laboratory at the
Berrima Cement Works where
my job was to collect samples of
cement powder & other items
used in producing the cement. |
then formed small cement blocks
which were tested at various
intervals, for their strength. | was
anticipating a study at university

or tech college in science which
would have been sponsored by
BHP (the owners of the Berrima
Cement Works), however on
being offered a Teachers’ College
scholarship, was encouraged
to change my aims so took up
the scholarship at Armidale
Teachers’ College in Agricultural
Science. | started my teaching
career at Woodenbong Central
School & later moving to Kikoira,
Lorne, Eltham, Southern Cross &
Manifold schools. | have lots of
pleasant memories of my years of
teaching & keep in touch with a
great number of former pupils &
their parents.

What family do you have and
what do they do?

While teaching at Woodenbong
in the 1950s, | met & married a

.”[

I llf" d‘ '
THF Fﬁ.MFL'f TOGETHER IN THE FRUNT ‘I'ARD AT 40 St\NDSI'ONE CRESC :
READY TO DEPART ON OUR CRUISE UP THE RICHMOND RIVER ON THE 50" WEDDING -

J "

I Robert Eldridge

wonderful girl called Joan & we
were married in 1957. We had two
children before leaving that district
(Kerry, born in 1958 & Peter born
in 1959). On moving out west,
our son Scott came along in 1962
& nine years later, while living at
Eltham our fourth child, Fiona
was born. Kerry became a primary
school teacher after attending
Lismore College & later completing
a B.A. via Southern Cross Uni. She
became a Deputy Head at Lennox
Head & later took up positions at
JIS (Jakarta International School &
at West Papua). Peter, on the other
hand wanted to be a manual arts
teacher, but after two years training
was told that there wouldn’t be
any vacancies in that area for
some time, so changed his course
(at Armidale Uni) to Agricultural
Economics which he passed

LENNOX HEAD,

Ballina Bridge Club Newsletter

Page| 7



Player profile - John Fraser

with  honours). Unfortunately,
he developed diabetes & was
advised to do more physical type
of work, so took a job managing
a macadamia farm in the Lismore
District before purchasing his own
farm where he has become one
of the top macadamia producers
in the district. Now Scott left
school in Year 11 to take a building
apprenticeship but ended up
becoming a diesel mechanic, and
later got involved in the building
area. Fiona, who was very fond
of art, attended Griffith Uni in
Brisbane for her B.A. & Hobart Uni
for her M.A. & has been involved
in Art Galleries & Schools ever
since. She is at present a curator
at Lismore Art Gallery.

What other interests do you
have outside Bridge?

Beside Bridge, | have, over the
years, been involved in rugby
league (before | was married),
tennis for over 70 years, golf for
40 years, Masonic Lodge for 60
years, Family History since 1979,
a JP for 50 odd years, travel both
in Australia & overseas, snooker,
reading, singing, exercising,
arranging BBQs & Bus Trips etc at
Crowley Village, farming, family &
puzzles.

What led you to take up Bridge
and when?

| have always been a card player
from when | lived at home as a
small boy. We were taught to
play most card games back in the
1940s while listening to the old
radio serials such as Mrs Obbs,
Burtons of Banner Street etc. On
retirement in 1991, | was running

a small macadamia farm at Clunes
& living at Lennox Head where |
played tennis at the Ballina Club
& golf at Byron Bay Club. However
| developed a very painful right
shoulder which | was unable to
correct which stopped me playing
sport. In August 1991, while doing
the local census, | happened to
meet up with that wonderful
expert bridge teacher, Janet
Brown, & after some discussion
was invited to attend a class of 16
learners at her house in Sandstone
Crescent, commencing on the
10th August. From then on, for
the last 32 years | have enjoyed
playing bridge.

What advice do you have for
newer players?

Bridge is probably the world’s
number one card game & has
many advantages to offer players.
It has a great number of benefits
for new players, especially in a
club such as Ballina Bridge Club.
Mentally it requires concentration,
which is good for the mind,
particularly for older folk, helping
prevent dementia. In a friendly
club, such as ours, it enables
members to make many contacts
with a great deal of social benefits
both within & without the club.
Often when our sporting days
are over & we need something
to occupy our time, so bridge is
the ideal substitute. We provide
tuition, which is undertaken by a
number of very friendly teachers
who introduce the game at your
own rate with competition at a
gradual pace. Some players, who
take up the game, become very
skilful while most of us just enjoy

playing & have a pleasant social
time.

You have made a significant
contribution to the club
over many years. What do
you consider to be the most
rewarding?

Back in the mid 1990s Ballina
Contract Bridge Club had some
problems, which led to the Club
splitting in two, with the formation
of a separate club called the Ballina
Seniors. At that time both the
Seniors & the Ballina Bridge Club
had only 43 players each. At that
time, | was able to arrange for us to
move back to the Masonic Hall after
some discussion with my Masonic
friends & at a reasonable charge.
As we had always aimed at having
our own premises we commenced
searching for such possible places.
This took a few years, during which
our numbers grew considerably,
thanks to a number of teachers, &
at last we were offered the lease
of some council land along North
Creek Road. John Maxwell (a
solicitor friend of mine) explained
that funds could be raised by
selling debentures to members,
which we did & raised additional
funds to enable us to build our
present building. Since then, the
club has gone ahead in leaps
& bounds, mainly due to hard
work by many of our members,
particularly our teachers, till now
we own both the building & our
three blocks of land (with many
indoor assets & $132,000 in the
bank). We purchased three blocks
of land by selling debentures to our
members again. Barbara Meaney
was president from 1998 to 2001
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when | was her vice president & |
followed her as president at which
time we paid off our first loans. |
became a director in 1998 & head
director in 2011 for 4 years. In the
early years there were very few
sub-committees, so it was the job
of committee members to carry
out most of the duties.

What do you consider to be
the greatest strength of the
Club?

The greatest strength of Ballina
Bridge Club is to provide a society
& club house where members
can enjoy the playing of Bridge
in an atmosphere of friendship
& consideration & at the same
time assist members to improve
their play to their ability. We are
very fortunate in having so many
hard-working members who do so
much to keep the club functioning

Edna Smith, Johw Fraser, Anne Bigg & Barbara
Meaney cutting the Life Mastery Day Cake in 2012,

in such an efficient manner.

Who would you be honoured
to play Bridge with?

| have had some very special
partners over the past 32
years (including Anne Bigg, lan
Mansfield, Peter Corlis, Gordon

Conway, Anne Fraser, Mary

Ballina Mah Jong Club News

The current average attendance
is 22 people per week and the
2022 membership list has 36
members.

The Mahjong Birthday and
Annual Trophy presentation will
be held on 28th October.

Play Committee New Additions?

Winners for September are:
2nd Joy Lowien

9th Pauline Kearney

16th Shirley Atkinson

23rd Sally Lowry

30th Jeanette Henwood

We are always keen to ‘augment’ the Play Committee. We aim to
have members across the range of Bridge experience. The only basic
requirement is some organising skills to help in running our events
— although full training is given! If you may be interested in ‘coming
on board’ please chat with me, or with any member of the Play
Committee, currently: Lorraine Bryant, Liz Jeffery, Hilary Lewis, Gary

Lynn, Mark Miller, Peter Rostron.

- Marjorie Askew

Goodall, Margaret Wilcox & Ellen
Watson etc) for whom | am most
grateful. At present | am enjoying
playing with two very good friends
in Betty Clark & Kaylene Cross &
hoping to be playing bridge at the
Ballina Bridge Club for many years
into the future.

Story of a System Card

Arthur Renshaw and Geoff
Brooks decided that it might be
a good idea to sit down together
and review/make a System Card.
They diligently went through all
the items.

The next time they played they
had a clear idea of what they
were saying to each other with
their bidding and hey presto!
A result of 71.49% scored on
Thursday September 8th.

Inspiring! - Rebecca Rogers

Download a pdf form for a system
card from the ABF website here.

p—
ABE
[N N

ABF Nos.
& Names:
Basic System:
Brown Sticker [_|  Classification: Green [_|  Blue []

AUSTRALIAN BRIDGE
FEDERATION LTD.
STANDARD SYSTEM CARD

Red [[]  Yellow [
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Blackwood is a commonly used
tool to check that the key cards
are available for making a slam.
The general rule of thumb is that
there are six cards which are key
to a successful suit slam. The
four Aces, the King of trumps
(the controls) and the Queen of
trumps. Having five of these six
key cards is required to bid a small
slam.

Don’t forget that you need
enough overall strength to take 12
tricks! 33 points is the generally
accepted number for making a
small slam.

Most players these days use
some form of ‘Roman Key Card
Blackwood’ and are adept at
discovering how many of the ‘big
five’ controls the partnership
holds. Asking if partner has the
Queen of trumps is not done as
often and the method may not be
obvious.

If partner shows two controls the
response normally indicates if the
Queen is also held - two without
the Queen or two with the
Queen. But what if partner shows
zero Controls or one Control? A
separate bid is used to find out if
the Queen is held.

Blackwood Extra
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Suppose the auction starts like
this

W N F S
1V P 2NT' P
3¢ P 4NTZ2 P

5&3 P ?

1 4+¥, 13* points
2 Blackwood
3 1 or 4 Controls

Suppose you now want to know
if partner holds the ¥Q? Bid 5¢,
the next available bid. This asks
partner to sign off in 5% if they
do not hold the Queen and bid
anything else if they do.

So, without the Queen the slam
is avoided. If partner does hold
the Queen the normal action is
to show the cheapest King that is
held.

In the example above bidding 6¢
would give a lot of information.
It shows that the ¥Q is held
(because you didn’t sign off). It
shows that the &K is not held
(because you went past 54). It
shows that the &K is held.

In summary, if partner asks for Key
Cards and your response does not
give information about the Queen
of trumps then the next suit up
asks if the Queen is held. If you
do not hold the Queen then
signoff at the five level. If you
do hold the Queen then treat
partner’s question as a ‘King Ask’
and respond as you normally

I Paul Smith

would to that question.

An example from a recent Ballina
hand

Wed, 28" Sep

Brd: 7

DIr: S

Vul: All

West East

& AKJ1093 % Q7

¥ K2 ¥ 1054

¢ K108 ¢ AQ95

& AQ & K1082

w = - N - E E S .
P

14 P 2% =
3 2] 447 2]
4NT2 P 583 P
564 P 6% P
6*6 <end>

1 Partner has at least six
2 Roman Key Card

Blackwood

1 or 4 Keycards

Do you have the #Q?
Yes, and also the &K
Partner's 4% was a

minimum, so no grand
slam

o o A W

The 5 ¢ bid should make partner sit
up and think. Why bid a new suit at
the five level? Ahh, must be asking
for the Queen of trumps. | have the
Queen, maybe partner is looking
for a grand slam so | should show
my cheapest King.
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MELBOURNE CUP PAIRS

DATE: Tuesday 1 November 2022
TIME: 12.00 noon for 12.30pm start
COST: Voucher on the day

bring a plate (sweet or savour

There will be a break for the race and a free
glass of wine or champagne will be available for all
players while we watch the Cup.
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TEAMS OF THREE

ON
MONDAY 14 NOVEMBER

@ 1.00PM

& Fun afternoon of Teams
¢ Enter individually online
v Teams drawn with a Team Captain

& 3 matches; everyone plays with their Captain

Red masterpoints

Event Organiser: Peter Rostron

Normal Voucher - on the day

Entries close Thursday November 10
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ONLINE PAIRS bl
LEAGLE

Eight week SPRING Season
from 6" Oct to 24" Nov 2022

Please enter via MyABF.

NSW Online Pairs LEAGUE

One 12-board Match per week

Divisions of 8 NS pairs playing a Round Robin against 8 EW pairs
Thursday evenings at 7:30pm — done well before 9pm!
Substitute up to three times if you can’t make a match

Half-price for players under 100 masterpoints

Director: Alan Bustany
B4s RED masterpoints for every win or draw

Entry fee: $40 per player with $10 returned to your NSWBA Home Club
FREE: Q&A session on Thursday September 29™ at 7:30pm
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NEW SOUTH WALES BRIDGE ASSOCIATION

Organiser: Alan Bustany
Phone: 0411 264 305
Email: Alan.Bustany@gmail.com

NSW ONLINE PAIRS LEAGUE - SPRING SEASON WWW.NSWBA.COM.AU
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TYRE AND MECHANICAL

SOMERVILLE LAUNDRY LOMAX

SOLICITORS - BALLINA & LISMORE

t‘t\'N\P NG & DAl TERY PIAC{
The Camping & Battery Place is a local battery shop

providing great service and expert advice on batteries MARSHALL

and your portable power solutions. s
Batteries

We are also the Authorised Reseller for Jaycar
and Adventure Kings Products.

We offer Roadside Assistance if you get
stuck, Mobile Battery replacement services
and even Delivery to the local Area.

We sell Batteries, Chargers, Tools, CCTV Systems,
Audio/Visual Accessories, IT Accessories, Clocks,
Radios and so many 12v appliances!

Bring in you Ballina Bridge Club Newsletter or Membership card to get 10%* off all Batteries
and/or 5%* off all Jaycar Products. *Excludes Products already on sale and Gift Cards

DANCER'S CAR CARE

MECHANICAL REPAIRS & SERVICING

soalincewave
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